## NASHVILLE TOWN PARK COMMISSION FRIDAY, JULY 19, 2019

Commission Members present: President Alisha Gredy, Member Anna Hofstetter and Member Mark Shields. Commission Members not present: Vice-President Alexis Caudell and Member Voland. Also in attendance: Administration Manager Phyllis Carr.

### **COMMISSION BUSINESS**

#### 1) CALL TO ORDER

President Gredy called the meeting to order at 3:15 p.m.

### 2) ROLL CALL

The roll was called by President Gredy.

#### 3) APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES

Member Shields made a motion to approve the minutes from the 6-20-19 meeting as presented. Member Hofstetter seconded the motion. Motion unanimously carried.

# 4) DISCUSS FUTURE USE OF WASHINGTON/JOHNSON STREET PARK

Naming the Town Park Contest article was placed in the newspaper. Submissions may be emailed to Administration Manager Carr or dropped off at Town Hall. Submissions must be received by 4:00 p.m., Friday, August 2, 2019.

Discussion of the use of the cabin on the property. Possible uses are a shelter house or climbing structure for kids. Question if drainage is installed, would the cabin need to be moved? There is only one area in the park that could be used for the structure if the cabin has to be moved. Discussion of items that could be purchased soon, such as, dog waste containers and bags, benches and trash receptacles.

## 5) ANY OTHER BUSINESS TO COME BEFORE THE COMMISSION

President Gredy advised she has a wooden swing structure that she would like to donate. She will check into the insurance and get a list of criteria. Park and playground equipment must be ADA compliant.

The Commission wants to close Pittman House Lane from Sycamore Lane to Johnson Street to vehicle traffic for safety concerns. Administration Manager Carr will check on pricing for installing pylons.

## **ADJOURNMENT**

Member Shields moved to adjourn the meeting. Member Hofstetter seconded the motion. President Gredy adjourned the meeting at 3:56 p.m.

The audio recording made at the Nashville Town Park Commission meeting on 7-19-19 is retained in the Office of the Town Clerk-Treasurer.

President Alisha Gredy

Date

3/24/19